To: IEEE-SA Standards Board and Committee Members, IEEE-SA Board of Governors Members, Working Group Chairs, Liaison Representatives, Standards Coordinating Committee Chairs, and Sponsor Chairs

Subject: Policy Change for Submitting Drafts for Sponsor Ballots

Three new changes will be implemented beginning 19 November 2001 with regard to submitting drafts for Sponsor balloting. 

1) All Sponsor electronic ballots will only be conducted with draft standards that are posted in a .pdf format. We will no longer be able to accept a draft for balloting in .doc or other formats. Supporting documentation, such as comment resolutions or a cover letter, may still be submitted in .doc, .xls, or other formats.

2) All drafts for electronic ballot must be posted to an IEEE-SA password-protected web site, by the IEEE-SA Balloting Center staff, in order to conduct the official Sponsor ballot. 

IEEE has created a new upload area to submit your documents to your liaison to be balloted. This area should be used to submit documents for both hard-copy and electronic ballots. This new area will allow you to submit your files via the web instead of an attachment to an email. The URL for submitting your drafts for Sponsor ballot is: http://standards.ieee.org/eprocess/upload_balloting_file. This area will be active on 19 November 2001.
These new processes have been put into place to ensure that 

· the balloted draft cannot be altered, 

· a copy of the balloted draft is maintained as part of the IEEE-SA project files, and

· policies regarding the posting of all drafts standards to secure IEEE web sites are followed. 

We will be happy to provide a link to a Sponsor web site as well if that information is provided.

If a working group is unable to supply its staff liaison with a .pdf copy of the draft standard, IEEE is able to convert the draft standard to a .pdf format. However, if IEEE staff provides this service, we require that the Working Group Chair review and approve the converted .pdf file to ensure that the draft has been correctly re-formatted before we proceed with balloting. This is a necessary step to insure that all formulas, tables, and graphs have been translated correctly. Please note that this step may also result in a delay in the start of a ballot.

If you should have any further questions, please contact your staff liaison: 

Naeem Ahmad
n.ahmad@ieee.org
+1-732-562-3931

Patricia Gerdon
p.gerdon@ieee.org
+1-732-562-3811

Angela Ortiz
a.ortiz@ieee.org
+1-732-562-3809

Sue Vogel
s.vogel@ieee.org
+1-732-562-3817
